SAMPLE LETTER TO LEGISLATOR

January 2004

Dear Legislator:

January has been designated as Birth Defects Prevention Month to highlight the public health importance of birth defects.  Each year about   ___ babies in <<your state>> are born with birth defects. Prevention efforts offer hope for decreasing the number of families affected with birth defects.  Public health campaigns to decrease high-risk behaviors such as smoking, drinking, poor nutrition, and late  (or no) prenatal care are making progress.  However, there is more work to be done to support these important prevention messages as well as treatment and care options, including early intervention services for children and families affected by birth defects.

In <<your state>>, the cost to care for children with birth defects is estimated to be  $_____________(see MMWR September 22, 1995/44(37); 694-9 at http://www.cdc.gove/mmwr/preview/mmwrhtml/00038946.htm#00001267.htm to calculate the costs for your state).  Costs typically include medical care from multiple specialists, special education, support services, and lost wages.  Increased funding for birth defects surveillance, research and outreach in <<your state>> will allow <<your agency>> to do better birth defect monitoring, reach more health care providers with treatment and prevention education and increase awareness among women and men of childbearing age.  

For more information about birth defects prevention activities in <<your state>>, please contact <<your agency>> at <<your phone/email>>.  We look forward to working with you to make real progress in the fight to improve the health of families, infants, and children in <<your state>>.

Sincerely,

